FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL/CUMBERLAND

COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

SPECIAL JOINT MEETING

ARTS CENTER, 301 HAY STREET

AUGUST 26, 2002

8:00 P.M.

Present:
Mayor Marshall B. Pitts, Jr.

Council Members James K. Keefe (District 1); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Lois A. Kirby (District 5); Mark C. Kendrick (District 6); Curtis Worthy (District 7); Juanita Gonzalez (District 8); Anne Fogleman (District 9)

Commissioners J. Breeden Blackwell, Chairman; Talmage Baggett, Vice Chairman; Jeannette Council; Kenneth S. Edge; John Henley; Billy R. King; J. Lee Warren, Jr.

Absent:
Council Member Mable C. Smith (District 2)

Others Present:
Roger L. Stancil, City Manager

John B. (Ben) Brown, Jr., Chief Development Officer

Karen M. McDonald, City Attorney

James Martin, County Manager

Juanita Pilgrim, Deputy County Manager

Cliff Spiller, Assistant County Manager

Amy Cannon, Assistant County Manager

Jason Brady, Public Information Officer

Janet C. Jones, City Clerk

Members of the Press


The two boards were called to order by Chairman Blackwell and Mayor Pitts.  Commissioner King delivered the Invocation followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

1.
Approval of Agenda

2.
Presentation and discussion of 2002-2003 Economic Development Plan for Greater Fayetteville.


Mr. Zan Monroe, Chairman of the Economic Development Council of Fayetteville, presented the 2002-2003 Economic Development Plan for Greater Fayetteville in response to the recent request for proposal for economic development issued by the City of Fayetteville and the County of Cumberland.


Mr. Monroe stated that a consolidated effort to prepare the response had been made by the Downtown Development Corporation, the Fayetteville Area Chamber of Commerce, the Fayetteville Area Convention and Visitors Bureau, the Fayetteville Area Economic Development Corporation and the Women’s Center of Fayetteville.


Mr. Monroe stated the mission was to develop a unified plan for economic development and to continually improve the economy and quality of life for the Greater Fayetteville area by attracting significant capital investment and expansion by businesses to create better career opportunities and higher paying jobs for the residents.


The overall goals for the 2002-2003 Economic Development Plan were as follows:

 1.
Drive our economy to a higher level by attracting new companies that provide 21st century employment opportunities.

 2.
Foster a healthy climate for existing companies to grow and prosper.

 3.
Increase awareness and appreciation of the Greater Fayetteville Area throughout the state and nation.

 4.
Raise the self-image of the Greater Fayetteville area among our residents.

 5.
Support and promote Fort Bragg and Pope Air Force Base as key institutions that fuel the area’s economy, supply an exceptionally competitive workforce and provide cultural richness that results in a vibrant, youth-oriented population.

 6.
Improve the quality of life of our residents by making our community more visually appealing, offering outstanding educational opportunities and celebrating our cultural diversity and heritage.

 7.
Continue the rebuilding of our downtown through focused management of the DDC Action Agenda and the Renaissance Plan.  The objective of both plans is to create a thriving, exciting, and appealing urban district that symbolizes our community’s unique blend of past and present.

 8.
Constantly promote Fayetteville and Cumberland County by marketing our unique assets including our cultural diversity, military community of choice, economic stability, proud history and accessibility.

 9.
Develop an economic development structure that is customer-focused, seamless, efficient, coordinated and effective.

10.
Offer creative private/public partnerships designed to leverage economic development investments.


Mr. Monroe stated the mission and goals would be realized through six focus areas as follows:

 1.
Business Development

 2.
Retention and Expansion of Existing Industry and Business

 3.
Renaissance Plan

 4.
Travel and Tourism Development

 5.
Public Relations

 6.
Workforce Development


He explained that each focus area plan included a vision, goals, objectives, action items and benchmarks.  He reviewed the six focus area plans individually.


A discussion was held with the Commissioners and Council members expressing their support of the general concept with clarification being made that it was their understanding the purpose of this meeting was to receive information on the concept with there being time for review before any funding decision had to be made.


Vice Chairman Baggett stated he thought the plan was well thought out but it was not complete because the issue of water and sewer infrastructure had not been addressed.


Mayor Pro Tem Kendrick stated this was a complex issue and he was not prepared to deal with it because he had not seen a copy of the plan until he walked in the door and he did not understand why some of the Commissioners had been able to review the plan prior to the meeting.  Chairman Blackwell stated he had not read the report.


Council Member Worthy inquired as to what were the expectations for funding.


Mr. Monroe reviewed the proposed budget which totaled $4,008,000.00.  He stated the plan would require the City and County to increase their current funding by 24 percent or $368,000.00.


Mr. Monroe recommended the City and County endorse the concept and instruct the City Manager and the County Manager to develop a funding recommendation for $368,000.00 in additional funding.

MOTION:
Commissioner Warren moved to accept the concept.

SECOND:
Commissioner Henley

The Commissioners and Council members expressed their concerns regarding the wisdom of rushing into a plan of this magnitude without all questions being answered, their need for more details on the execution plan for the Renaissance Plan, and the need to research the funding issues.


Ms. Cynthia Wilson, President of the Downtown Development Corporation of Fayetteville, and Mr. Ben Brown, City Chief Development Officer, reviewed the Renaissance Plan and explained that the objective was to identify the status of the projects which were already in the planning stages and to identify the projects that would be the projects of focus for year 2003-2004.


Chairman Blackwell called the question for the Commissioners.  He stated the concept deserved support and this was not a finished product and there would be room for revision.  He stated there would be time to address the concerns and fine-tune the plan but there was a need to unite on the concept tonight.

COUNTY MOTION VOTE:


UNANIMOUS of members present


Mayor Pitts stated the City Council should agree with the concept and did not have to agree with the $368,000.00 which is an issue that could be dealt into later.  He stated the plan was a good thing for the community.

MOTION:
Council Member Haire moved to approve the concept of the plan.

SECOND:
Council Member Gonzalez

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS of members present
MOTION:
Council Member Massey moved to adjourn the meeting.
SECOND:
Council Member Haire

VOTE:
UNANIMOUS of members present
The meeting adjourned at 9:38 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________________
______________________________

JANET C. JONES
MARSHALL B. PITTS, JR.

City Clerk
Mayor
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